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Dear Parents, 
 

It has been an absolute pleasure having students back in school over the last week and 

a half and I hope your children have enjoyed being able to see their contemporaries 

and engage with their teachers in person again. 

  

Student Wellbeing 

As far as possible we have tried to ensure that the returning to school should be a 

positive experience but we appreciate that for some have found it difficult. If you do 

have any concerns at any stage, please do reach out to our pastoral team of form 

supervisors and Heads of Year. 

Meanwhile, this week our Y12s had the second of their anxiety workshops, which has 

been well received, followed that evening by workshop via Zoom for the Y12 parents. 

The copy of the recording will be being shared with the rest of the Y12 parents once we 

have received it. 

We are planning on offering a similar opportunity for the Y13 students next Wednesday, 

focusing on the topic of Stress and Distress with the aim of providing strategies to cope 

with these challenges to their mental health. 

  

I have also been asked to share with our parents a recommendation for the 

documentary presently on BBC iPlayer called Our Silent Emergency led by Roman 

Kemp. This looks at the mental health crisis in young people and please be warned that 

it is very powerful viewing so not easy to watch but it is a topic which is extremely 

important. 

  

Lateral Flow Testing 

I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who was involved in the in–school 

Lateral Flow Testing which saw over 3,000 tests conducted.  To all parents who 

completed consent forms, and especially those who joined the small army of volunteers 

on site, your support has been paramount in getting all the children back into school so 

swiftly.   

  

Perhaps inevitably, I am sorry to report that in the very last period of testing in school 

(for the third and final time) we identified one positive, yet asymptomatic, case of 

Covid-19.  As such, this Y8 student and a small group of peers are now isolating and 

therefore accessing their learning remotely.  While case numbers have been falling, we 

recognise that instances will still occasionally be confirmed within school. However, 

your children can help us reduce the numbers that need to isolate by following our 

social distancing guidelines. I do understand that the children are so happy to be 

reunited but their help in minimising contact is for the benefit of our whole community 

and I am optimistically looking forward to a time when this repeated message is no 

longer necessary. 

  

As of now, students are now no longer required to have tests in school and Senior 

School parents have already received more information about the at-home testing kits. 

These tests continue to be optional but I encourage all to continue with them. Given 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZDLsppAFEV7ks8RBVTgplIJb0UaISoPJylom_dDoVFwlv_JMMN8XPqOdp11dq06db5A8PUfAMxfAPp65rmYGfon08RFjbqW9F3NoK4BLLdXLkkSrdiVxImAomZsCxSTomuHH302MC1-oXggNWYGlDNjBXJC7sPHcjkK4oqXRI5BhBlwe8v64kbbZFkPS1QXqPo-3ttvISsHWPAdonnHSVhwCpqwWXhWY-vGui3KboTqdN9c6eYAg10udVysQGGtTwvOKLESyPKcIX2fnrSLY1HmK6Eh_WSfR4PQ6a06KbRb5Ct4pArRdotHpDqC51qOH4ZlOOUlWgkIdcHRWMSt98vwVM4-i-YUzz1kt2ye73z5cW49arOKdNfwHRWp0dFppdy7tPuDMDrRPlXZ7IVDxWjgtbyl8AojeqFyFsfSny6vpH5nOt9lVd5Uli4j6-iyVMiLkTen76e12kkzH-NCzym1zYcG6xz7--2topLITJCplbY4aq4YZiGtzE856_LgNPtEsBUzftvTLAa0u16z2uvTgT8P1jKlJ80WHlT3CjeJWm9S-knjfmsk7ChOXHu5oFGQDOe0oXk6PGqX5jaGQkFsgbtL98euuSYjSioVAwB-_wHgP6fat-8&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZDLsppAFEV7ks8RBVTgplIJb0UaISoPJylom_dDoVFwlv_JMMN8XPqOdp11dq06db5A8PUfAMxfAPp65rmYGfon08RFjbqW9F3NoK4BLLdXLkkSrdiVxImAomZsCxSTomuHH302MC1-oXggNWYGlDNjBXJC7sPHcjkK4oqXRI5BhBlwe8v64kbbZFkPS1QXqPo-3ttvISsHWPAdonnHSVhwCpqwWXhWY-vGui3KboTqdN9c6eYAg10udVysQGGtTwvOKLESyPKcIX2fnrSLY1HmK6Eh_WSfR4PQ6a06KbRb5Ct4pArRdotHpDqC51qOH4ZlOOUlWgkIdcHRWMSt98vwVM4-i-YUzz1kt2ye73z5cW49arOKdNfwHRWp0dFppdy7tPuDMDrRPlXZ7IVDxWjgtbyl8AojeqFyFsfSny6vpH5nOt9lVd5Uli4j6-iyVMiLkTen76e12kkzH-NCzym1zYcG6xz7--2topLITJCplbY4aq4YZiGtzE856_LgNPtEsBUzftvTLAa0u16z2uvTgT8P1jKlJ80WHlT3CjeJWm9S-knjfmsk7ChOXHu5oFGQDOe0oXk6PGqX5jaGQkFsgbtL98euuSYjSioVAwB-_wHgP6fat-8&Z
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our continuing responsibility to organise test and trace, I also politely ask parents to 

record test results here. For your convenience the link also appears in the ‘parents’ and 

‘students’ pages of our website. 

  

Exams  

Our Y13 students came back to a week of internal exams last week. We appreciate 

that, even in any normal year, this would have been a stressful time for some and this 

has been particularly true in the current climate given the continuing uncertainty 

surrounding grading this year. We are doing all we can to support our students and I 

hope that students and parents trust us when we say that these exams were not their 

final A-Level so that if performances were not as hoped for there is time ahead to 

rectify that.  Feedback that students will get from the experience will be invaluable in 

fine-tuning any remaining evidence we will need to justify grade recommendations next 

term. Whilst we still await detailed guidance from exam boards, there is no doubt that 

schools will be expected to justify with an evidence base the decisions surrounding their 

judgements and we will talk about this at the forthcoming parents conferences. In the 

meantime, I hope that my earlier communication on our process of awarding grades 

was helpful and I should note that I have been pleased to hear how students have 

approached internal exams with a high level of maturity and determination to 

demonstrate the fruits of their hard work over the last few months. I have had a 

number of encouraging conversations with Y13 students myself in the last few days and 

I am sure that Y11 students are approaching their exams this week with the same 

impressive attitude. 

  

Spring Recital and Concert 

I hope that those who were able to watch our annual Spring Recital enjoyed the event. 

Thank you to Mr Fazlic, the Music Department and all the students involved for 

providing us with such a wonderful series of performances. If you did not get a chance 

to watch it at the time, you can view it here.  

  

The Spring Concert takes place on Wednesday 31st March from 7pm, and will be a 

wonderful opportunity to relax and reflect ahead of our Easter holidays.  The link for 

the Spring Concert is here. 

  

Saturday Sport and the Easter sports programme 

Last weekend saw the return of the Sports Department’s Saturday Sport Programme. 

This three-week slot offers an opportunity for Y7-Y10 students to participate in school 

sport again, to have a chance to experience internal competition and above all to have 

fun. If you have not already signed up for this, I would encourage you to do so, all of 

the details are in Mr Chadwick’s email of the 9th of March, titled ‘Saturday Sport 

Programme’. 

  

Separately, there will be more information and a booking form for the Easter holiday 

sports club sent out shortly. 

  

Sarah Everard 

I am so proud of our community’s social conscience, and I have already been contacted 

by staff, students and Old Novos who are as shocked as we all are, of the death of 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFY9JspswAETZ5DjBDB5QUqkE7G_wAP58kA1sUlhMAiEMkmzsXe6TZZY5XMiqu7q6Xld_cqWvfyVJ_iNJA3nqWiqz4S63KSaoo3zoiIy6VlK1nQWv11hRFaAZ0hS1gmKUctxR9mMomUzzB0oZJ7nMUCWLRqo4v7Evs5lYGYoODE1GXGY5zcoBZ1ObzwibIYJR813c6LdINS_56uzxjX8aV581C425jX3Xe0DRQ-dAe8bEFJ_KIyC30rQN7-GCeGizwNIVbEeqxeMFC0ZYBqd3uKiTXZQOKLBjkmdnZXspCviyrZODzJsG3jOrIshQG1F9fDx7HW-FqM3P2rYuunCS--Y8d6M-tyevBdxyD0cbLy91Pw_2nuvceeFO6571HLxjc6k2fRqhxREG_MWrfiXmP7f-WjuGhj2mz8FVl2pVOWezD6k_Afe4cFq9m86s45NHQeVDujushBfvirVaPvLI2rZuUmeFm7jxOPVCQ9TnET6u5FW-6cmr9Sn3hrkS1xOOxAsL2wgYEFfenY9tiTJD7CuF5y0piY3U9w3FN6N-TaTrLsLm_uAqNai7N4cAfb95UMsBegKSUs-VJNcnpnG9jSZo_7vN2izZJS6WI3y2CmryGEcF5C9sWltSOkL1olNjhLXP8AeC4O6zpZdEiRYexg7taPMMEZEk6ddvSfoHjwfNng&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFY3LjpswFEC96eeUAE7BTDVqAwyQCU5CeeSxqcAYQ4aYDIaEZNf_mWWX_bh6pCtd3aOjc79g8P0fAMpfAPr2DvVcEf1VOedNSzo-9F2rkO4MNH1pp0VxUDXV0hGQ6DzyhuRD03Hxs2dC4fRGcjG0VBGkVsY3UA_DRTzNZqOJVGghXSGDIigvWd-U0h5mrZiRtiFvP8YLf95rix01s_XgRpvJ_KrbZKJ-E21Lp4S5j0fes6t-DeLMtkyHxSSEUvL2uKGpB5FfMyce6DRWv73I0cME-VN-77FmaHUdZIv3hEdSf22q4Aw7WXcOmzW36ijly5U5rg_LytHYje5t74yPp7LCR3yYpJeg8ZRN6a1oH-zlE6iu37PTPAqS3SYPZXMbaO-OHUFeyGOHhNdkzuKKVn1StPDhedEqzNwTSYM8hHb67Z4yl8WnNrvUVmngx8OCJXJVHNvLle-bLjvu1M8SHl5u8h015mQltyWRnGKdXGos4odls8qtbaSL2Jg79JUX18Wv0e3g1t-aR3QxprCwDxlMQp_QysgAAH8-APgPUHWd2w&Z
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Sarah Everard and keen to know that the school will champion thoughtful discussion on 

the issues.  I have briefly spoken about this in the Senior School assembly yesterday 

and we plan to explore some of the themes around gender equality and respect for one 

another in activities relevant to each year group while also continuing to work on race 

equality and inclusion more generally. 

  

Comic Relief 

On a happier note, we will be celebrating Comic Relief in the Senior School tomorrow. I 

appreciate that this is short notice for parents but I hope that pupils are aware.  It will 

be a (sensible!) non uniform day and, I am sorry to say, that students should not wear 

red noses to ensure no inadvertent swapping! 

  

We would be grateful if students could contribute £2 each for the non-uniform day and, 

while I would much rather students personally experienced the act of giving, this time 

we politely ask that parents give via ParentPay, to avoid the handling of cash.  The link 

for you to make your gift is here. 

  

We are also encouraging students to carry out fundraising activities, independently, at 

home this week and next; there are lots of suggestions here.  Similarly, any fundraised 

income can be paid through ParentPay which we will then consolidate and transfer to 

Comic Relief. 

  

In the meantime, I wish you all a good week and I look forward to being in touch again 

soon. 

  

With best wishes 

  

Geoffrey Stanford 

Headmaster 
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